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Westside Subway Extension Outreach Update
 

The Westside Subway Extension held its third round of Station Area Advisory Group meetings Monday-Wednesday evenings of this week. At this set of meetings, group members discussed potential growth scenarios around the stations, the Metro Art Program, and new information about planning for portals and construction staging locations for the stations. Approximately 110 people attended all three meetings including Advisory Group members, members of the public, Cities of Beverly Hills and Los Angeles planning staff, representatives for Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas and Los Angeles Councilmember Paul Koretz, and a reporter for the Beverly Hills Courier. This was the final round of Station Area Advisory Group meetings to be held for during the Final Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report phase of the project. Many group members expressed their appreciation for being involved in the process and our efforts to listen and respond to their questions and concerns. Many also expressed interest in continuing to provide input about station design and art in the future.
 

On Thursday June 16th and Saturday June 18th, Westside Subway Extension representatives also staffed an information booth at the Westfield Century City Mall. This was part of our continuing effort to take study information to those who may not live close to subway station areas, but who might use the project to get to jobs or for other activities in those areas. Planning efforts so far have already confirmed that the Westside contains many key jobs and other destinations such as Century City. Community update meetings for the project are typically held on weeknights when these individuals are generally not in the area. Those who visited the information booth were interested in the project and mostly wanted to know how soon the line would be available to ride. Some, but not all, were aware of the issues surrounding the choice of location for the Century City station. Staff is continuing to work to arrange other opportunities to bring information about subway planning to other key destinations in the study area.
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing that both Metro and Metrolink have bolstered transit services to further encourage public transit use during the planned closure of the I-405 freeway for Mulholland Bridge demolition work July 16-17, 2011. Rides on the Metro Orange Line will be free, and Metro will add 61 buses to key bus lines serving east/west corridors. Metrolink also will be adding service on both Antelope Valley and Ventura County lines. The Metro Board today also gave the CEO authority to offer additional free fares on the Metro Bus and Rail system, particularly for Westside and other needed service areas. Additional free fare announcements will be made if the free fares are extended to other lines after further staff review. Several news outlets, including City News, AP and Bloomberg News, have inquired about the additional service, with stories expected tomorrow and next week. 

http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/Metro-Metrolink-Add-New-Transit-Services-for-I-40/


	

	








